



22 May 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

Girls Summer PE Kit

We are well into the Summer term now and the weather has finally started to warm up a little. Students have been working hard within their PE lessons trying to master different fielding and batting skills as well as many different athletics events, which is fantastic to see.

Unfortunately, as the weather has started to improve so have the number of students turning up to PE in very short, fitted black shorts. Our PE kit policy states that students have the choice of navy shorts (baggy football style), navy skort or navy leggings/tracksuit bottoms to wear with their PE t-shirts. We want all of our interactions with students to be positive and students can help this by wearing the correct PE kit.

Please could you ensure that your child has the correct PE kit for their lessons so that we can continue to make progress and have a positive atmosphere in all lessons.

We all know the many benefits of physical activity not just for physical health, but also for mental and social health too. The students are showing great resilience, teamwork and perseverance, which is helping them to grow as individuals and striving to be their best.

If you have any difficulty in obtaining any of the PE kit then please do speak to us, to see if we can support you in any way and of course if you wish to discuss this further, then please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Richards

Curriculum Team Leader of Girls PE















